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************************************************************************************** 

Newsletter of Southwestern Washington Synodical Womenôs OrganizationðRegion 1-C 

Women of Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
      Published six times a year                                                March 2017                     
************************************************************************************************* 

Mission Statement of  
Women of the ELCA  

 

TO MOBILIZE WOMEN  

TO ACT BOLDLY  

ON THEIR FAITH  
IN JESUS CHRIST!  

Purpose  

Statement:  
 

As a community of women  

   created  in the image of 

God,  

   called to discipleship in 

Jesus Christ, and  

   empowered  by the Holy 

Spirit,  

We commit ourselves to  

   grow  in faith,  

   affirm  our gifts,  

   support  one another in 

our callings,  

   engage  in ministry and 

action, and  

   promote healing and 

wholeness in the church, 

the society, and the world.    

Purpose Statement  
of the  

Southwestern  
Washington Synodical 
Womenôs Organization 

 
The purpose of this synodical 
womenôs organization shall be  
to assist congregational and 
 inter-congregational units  

within its territory to fulfill the 
purpose of  

Women of the Evangelical  
Lutheran Church in America. 

IN the transfer over 

from one program 
to another we 

ñLOSTò the SW WA 
SWO LOGO. 

WEôll do our best to 

re-create it  as soon 
as possible. Sorry!  

Date:   March 1, 2017 

To:   All women of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
  (ELCA) in Southwestern Washington Synod 

From:   Jeanne Patterson, Secretary, Southwestern Washington 
   Synodical Womenôs Organization (SW WA SWO) of the  

   Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 

Regarding:   Official Notice of the 28 th Convention of the Southwestern 
         Washington Synod Women of the Evangelical Lutheran Church  

         in America 
 

ñIn accordance with ARTICLE VI, Section 3, Item 1, of the Southwestern Washington     
Synodical Womenôs Organization Constitution, notice is hereby given that the 28th         

Convention of the Southwestern Washington Synod of Women of the Evangelical Lutheran 

Church in America will be in session, Saturday, October 14, 2017, at The Lutheran Church 
of The Good Shepherd, Olympia, Washington. Voting members of this convention shall be 

elected officers and board members of the Southwestern Washington Synodical Womenôs 
Organization and one voting member from each unit on the roll of this synodical womenôs 

organization. Those congregations not represented by a unit shall be invited to send one  

representative who shall have seat and  voice.ò 
 

Message from the SW WA SWO President  

Be inspired, be thrilled, be educated, be entertained, and be bold! This summer is the Tenth 

Triennial Gathering, July 13-16, 2017, at the Minneapolis Convention Center in Minneapolis, 
Minn. The Women of the ELCA gather every three years, united in a common mission and 

purpose.  We are real women talking about our faith, about our doubts and challenges, 
about joy and what inspires us. Weôll experience simple conversations between friendsðold 

and newðthat will develop into a movement sweeping the church, inspired and infused 

with the Holy Spirit. We'll gather at the Minneapolis Convention Center where featured 
speakers and workshop leaders will spark our conversations, drawing on their experiences, 

successes, failures and lessons learned. Weôll continue the conversations in our central 
gathering place, the exhibit hall, where you can connect, shop, meet authors and speakers, 

gather resources and more. Sure, youôll get a lot out of this event, but youôll have opportu-

nities to give, too. You can share with others in Minneapolis and around the world through 
in-kind gifts and service projects. Your Sunday offerings will support the PV for Phebe    

effort, bringing solar energy to Phebe Hospital in rural Liberia, and Cherish All Children, an 
ELCA-related social ministry organization equipping congregations to prevent sexual       

exploitation of children, along with the ongoing churchwide ministries of Women of the 
ELCA.  

For more information check out WELCA.org and click on the Triennial tab or call any of the 

board members listed on the last page of the Swatch. There is a lot of fun and       

fellowship to share, so mark your calendars, send in your registration, and make 

those travel and lodging plans because your sisters in Christ are getting together to 

celebrate at the Tenth Triennial Gathering!   Tina Bigelow 
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The Swatch Newsletter  

The Swatch  provides news and information about Women 

of the ELCA. Copies are distributed by electronic mail 
whenever possible to SW WA congregations and to 

hundreds of women individually. To subscribe by 
postal mail, send $6 to the newsletter editor with 

the check made to SW WA SWO. Subscriptions are 
due in January of each year. The Swatch  newsletter is 

published six times a year: January, March, May, July,  

September, and November. 

Articles may be submitted for consideration for use in  
Swatch .  Send articles to the editor:    

  Linnea Glover 

  3154 Pear Street SE 
  Olympia, WA 98501 

Electronic mail:  linnea@gsolympia.org 
Telephone:   360-556-0508 

Copyright 2017 Swatch  newsletter of Southwestern 

Washington Synodical Womenôs Organization, 

Women of the ELCA . Articles may be reproduced by 
Women of the ELCA Units provided each copy carries the 

notice ñReprinted with permission from Swatch, the 
Southwestern Washington Synodical Womenôs Organization 

newsletter, copyright 2017Swatch .ò 

The changing of the guard has taken place!  I am honored 

to be your new treasureré.but I certainly have big shoes to 

fill!  Big thanks to Shirley Hines for her years of dedicated 

service as the SW Washington Synodical Womenôs Organiza-

tionôs treasurer.  Her hard work and sound advice has been 

a true blessing to your board and I am personally blessed to 

have her knowledge available to me at the touch of my cell 

phone.  

As you all know, our financial well-being depends on your 

unit and/or cluster offerings.  One half of everything you 

send us, goes to support the mission of the churchwide 

WELCA organization.  Your faithful giving allows us to    

support the Spring Retreat, Annual Convention, Region 1 

Gathering, Churchwide Triennial Gathering, offerings to 

charitable organizations, board meetings and training, and 

more.  So from now on, please send your offerings to:  

Beth Lindell 

15921 SE 323rd Street 

Auburn, WA    98092 

 

Feel free to call me at 253-833-1827 or email me at     
bethlindell@hotmail.com anytime!  Looking forward to 

working for you all! Thanks to all unit treasurers, as I know 
you do an important job! Please feel free to call or email me 

 

The Southwestern Washington Synodical Womenôs Organiza-
tion board held their meeting on January 14, 2017 at The 

Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd, Olympia, WA.   The 
board agreed to pay the expense of $500 for gift cards and 

$500 for offering at the Conference of Presidents which was 
held February 16-18, 2017.  Registration has begun for the 

Spring Retreat to be held May 13-15, 2017 at the Dumas 

Bay Centre in Federal Way, WA. The board also agreed to 
have the Retreat Committee decide where future retreats 

will be held.  Camp Berachah is being considered as a site 
for future events.  Planning has begun for the SW WA SWO 

convention.  The date set is October 14, 2017.  The Luther-

an Church of the Good Shepherd was chosen to be the host 
church.  The SW WA SWO Board will have a silent auction 

again this year at the convention.  Lunch was served and 
Todayôs Dream, Tomorrowôs Reality Racial Justice Advocacy 

Team gave a presentation at the board meeting.  Our next 

board meeting will be held on April 29, 2017 with a luncheon 
giving recognition to our cluster leaders.  Do not forget the 

Olympic Cluster Spring Celebration to be held on 
March 25, 2017 at Silverdale Lutheran Church,    

Silverdale, Washington.  Also, remember the Tenth 

Triennial Gathering is coming up on July 13-16, 

2017 in Minneapolis, Minnesota.  Remember to 

save the dates. 

From Beth Lindell, SWO Treasurer  
Treasurerôs Report 

SW WA SWO Board Meeting Highlights  
From Jeanne Patterson, Secretary  

if you ever have a question about keeping your unit     

financial records. Remember to submit your offerings to 
the SW WA SWO using Form A, available on the Women of 

the ELCA website under Tools for Leaders at the bottom of 
the page and mail to me. Use Form B to send thankoffer-

ings directly to Churchwide. While there, be sure to check 

out the 2017 Synodical Leaders Guide!  
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Empowering Lifeôs St. Valentineôs Celebration 
by Sharon Peterson 
 
What annual event includes 120 well-chosen and desirable 

silent auction items, offers twenty elegantly made desserts, 
has more than 100 men and women supporting a fabulous 

cause, and highlights a well-known Seattle vocal/piano   
entertainer?  It has to be Empowering Lifeôs St. Valentineôs 

Celebration! 

Held each year on the weekend preceding Valentineôs Day, 
the founders of Empowering Life --Joan Nelson, Ann White, 

Eleanor Eccles, Kirsten Wilbur Dodo and Sharon Peterson -- 

started this tradition over ten years ago as a fundraiser for 
Empowering Life.   

Empowering Life program leaders work year-round with 

incarcerated women at the Washington Correction Center 
for Women in Gig Harbor (ñPurdyò), and the Mission Creek 

Correction Center for Women near Belfair.  Programs range 
from pastoral care, relearning life skills for success, art  

classes for self-discovery and improving self-esteem, family 

retreats with closing worship and recovery groups that   
include parenting skills.   

The women in prison contributed to the Saturday evening 

event by creating the flower centerpieces for every table 
and by designing the six beautiful quilts for the silent     

auction.   

As mentioned above, the over-100 attendees who came to 
support a much needed cause in the nearby womenôs     

corrections centers, begin arriving about 6pm.  They start 

perusing the silent auction items and jotting down their bid 
numbers in hopes of being the top bidder for that one -of-a-

kind item, either for themselves or for a special gift for 
someone.  

This perusing all goes on while guests visit and catch up 

with friends not seen for a while. Another area to scout out 
is the dessert table; usually groups of 2 -3 people can be 

seen buzzing around the table quickly and then going back 

slowly as they determine the top desserts they hope to 
ñbuyò and enjoy at their table.  The order of selection will 

be based on the amount donated in the envelope at their 
table.  

About 6:30 p.m., guests begin finding their seats and the 

formal program begins.  Joan Nelson, president of         
Empowering Life, welcomes all who are present and thanks 

them for attending.  Melanie Wallschlaeger of the South-

western Washington Synod Office of the ELCA, is a very 
special guest this year!  She brings greetings from the    

synod as well as offering up an opening blessing for the 
work of Empowering Life in the synod.   

Joan follows up Melanieôs remarks with explanations about 

the work of Empowering Life and how tonightôs fundraising 
efforts will continue the valuable work and successful     

programs that are carried out in the womenôs correction 

centers.  The need continues to be great and grows every 
year. 

Kacey Evans from Danielôs Broiler in Seattle soon begins 

tickling the ivory and black; his piano playing style is inviting 

and entertaining!  He sings a few songs and the time for 

which the guests have been waiting finally comes!  Kacey 
takes requests from the audience, and if he doesnôt know all 

the words he just adds a few extra or different ones and 
keeps the tunes a-coming!  He is truly entertaining and his 

time on the Empowering Life schedule comes to a ñtoo-

soonò end.  After all, he needs to get to Seattle to his ñrealò 
job.  However, his departure also signals the last few 

minutes before the silent auction bidding comes to an end 
and the dessert dash will begin. 

When Joan begins announcing the tables winning the 

chance to pick first, second, third and so on, for the       
desserts, table designees must get to the desserts quickly 

so they can get their predetermined pick.  Selecting a    

dessert must be done quickly so winners can get the      
dessert their table desires.  However, once each table has 

its dessert, it is not uncommon to see dessert ñtaste-
testersò roaming from table to table asking for a ñbiteò of 

this or that!  In fact, this is a compliment to the cook to see 
others wanting to taste his or her creation.  

Finally, the fun and spontaneity comes to a close and a 

more serious time of the eveningôs program settles in.  The 

guests become quiet as Joan begins recognizing the people 
who support the work of Empowering Life, both the       

programs and the fundraisers.  It takes many people behind 
the scenes to gather all the auction items, get estimates of 

their value, make gift baskets, prepare bid sheets,         
attractively set things up on Friday before the Saturday 

event, and more. In addition, the Empowering Life       

Rummage Sale means many people gather and store items 
year-round that will be sold at this annual summer event.  

Testimonies to the work by women who have lived behind 

the barbed wire at the womenôs correction centers are a 
highlight of the eveningé how Empowering Life helped 

them and how they still feel the support and love from Joan 

and Sharon Peterson.   

Sharon is the Certified Lay Minister, commissioned by our 

synod specifically for prison ministry at Peninsula Lutheran 

Church in 2002.  Sharon provides pastoral care and life 
coaching at ñPurdyò every week and at Mission Creek twice 

a month.  She also provides ñGrief, Loss and Life Changeò 
classes monthly at both facilities as well as other monthly 

programs at ñPurdy.ò   

Hearing the womenôs testimonials gives a reason and under-
standing of ñwhy we do this,ò when these women tearfully 

thank Sharon and Joan for what they have been given.  

Hearing them speak of knowing their Lord and Savior brings 
full circle the significant impact of Empowering Life.  

In closing, as mentioned above, the work of Empowering 

Life goes on year-round.  The St. Valentineôs Celebration 
brings in about one-third of the yearly income needed for 

Empowering Life. Funds are always needed and welcomed.  
If you feel moved to support this program, donations can be 

sent to Empowering Life, PO Box 1803, Gig Harbor, WA  

98335. 
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Women of the ELCA  

 

 

Come for a day of inspiration and joyful fellowship!  

 

 

 

Saturday, March 25
th

  

9:30am ð 2pm    

Silverdale Lutheran Church  

11701 Ridgepoint Drive NW  

Silverdale, WA 98383  

Worship & Communion  

Pastor Paula Burchill, Silverdale Lutheran  

Pastor Sigi Helgeson, Interim Pastor Vinland Lutheran   

 

GUEST SPEAKER 

 John Forseth                   
Program Director              

of the                           
Refugee Resettlement & 
Placement Program 
Lutheran Community 
Services Northwest 

 

WORKSHOPS 

¶ Wildlife -Friendly Habitat 

Garden  

¶ Declutter, Organize, 

Simplify Your Life  

¶ Recycle & Repurpose: 

make sleeping mats 

from plastic bags and 

hear more recycling  

ideas  

 

 

In -Kind Offerings  

Gloves (small, medium, large)  

Tube Socks Only (wool preferred)  

Cup of Noodles  

Fruit Cups/Fruit Snacks * 

Granola or Energy Bars * 

Hot Chocolate/Apple Cider * 

Juice (pouches/boxes) * 

Instant Oatmeal * 

Popcorn (microwave)  

Cereal (healthy)  

Jelly (16 oz.)  

* Individually Packaged  

Registration 8:45 - 9:30 a.m.                 

Cost:  $15.00 (includes lunch)  

(Scholarship money is available.)  

 

Please Call  Audrey Ebeling (360) 692 -

8560  or Silverdale Lutheran Church 

(360) 692 -9263 by Monday, March 13 , 

with number of attendees coming from 

your church. Child care available if re-

quested in advance (must be potty 

trained).  

 

Coffee Oasis  

A faith -based non -profit organization providing  

programs for the homeless and street kids  
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Snippets of Wisdom  

 
Jesus is all we have and because He is all we have, we 

have everything!  
 

Bishop Elizabeth Eaton 
 

We will thrive on that cloud of faith, draw new energy each 
time we need it, knowing that God is an unending source 

of hope no matter the trial.  

 
Jane Kirkpatrick  This Road We Traveled  

 

Triennial  
by  Beth Lindell 
 
Did you know that itôs not too late to register for the Tenth 

Triennial Gathering of the Women of the ELCA?  It is being 

held in Minneapolis, Minnesota, on July 13 ï 16 this sum-
mer, and is truly an event not to be missed!  One of the 

fun things about attending the Triennial is meeting strong, 
bold women from around the world.  Most of them bring a 

small trinket, such as a pin, or bracelet, or coaster, often 

depicting something about the region of the country they 
are from, to trade with women they meet.  We, from the 

Southwestern Washington Synodical Womenôs Organiza-
tion, take an item that is often sought out by other wom-

ené.the net scrubby, so they remember us from WASHing-

ton as they WASH their dishes!  A small group of women 
from Messiah Lutheran in Auburn is busy at work crochet-

ing thousands of scrubbies for all of us to take and trade at 
the Triennial.  So that we know how many we need, we 

are developing a list of everyone registered for the Trienni-
al.  Please email me the name and email address of every-

one from your unit that is attending.  AND please mark 

your calendars for a meeting on JUNE 10  (location to be 
determined) and have at least one person from your unit 

attend to pick up the scrubbies.  It is important to get the 
scrubbies distributed to attendees before the event, so 

please help us!    Thanksé..and if youôre not registered 

yeté..do so! 
Beth Lindell  bethlindell@hotmail.com  

Focus On Unit Ministries  

SAVE THE DATE; 
Mt Rainier Cluster Annual Ice Cream Social ï Wednesday, 

July 26th, 6:30 pm at Trinity Lutheran Church, Parkland 

and hope that you can join us.  Program will be:  A panel of gals 
just home from attending Triennial Gathering in Minneapolis earli-

er in the month.  More information about the program in the next 
issue of SWATCH!  Please plan to attend and bring along a friend. 

Each congregation is asked to bring a plateful of cookies to share. 

Ice Cream and toppings are always provided.  A Flyer will be sent 
out to each Congregation with more information in June.  Please 

look for it and POST it so other ladies will plan to come along.  
Thanks! 

See you on July 26th! At Trinity Lutheran Church  Call 

Nancy Jo Armstrong, 253 -845 -0346 or Barbara King, 253 -

864 -0998, co -chairs with questions.   

 

 

 

 

Saron Lutheranôs Martha Circle is hosting a Victorian Tea and Golden 

Olden Fashion Show.  Saturday April 22 from 12:30 ï 3:00.  Come join 

us for a fun afternoon. 

 

 

 

Womenôs Prayer Breakfast Ministry at The      
Lutheran Church of The Good Shepherd  
by  Linnea Glover 

 
The Women's Prayer Breakfast ministry at The Lutheran Church of 

The Good Shepherd has been meeting for about two years now. 

Each Tuesday morning, the women meet at the church or a    
restaurant to study the texts for the coming Sunday, to share  

fellowship, breakfast and faith stories and to pray for family, 
friends, congregational members and world concerns. This      

ministry has become vitally important to each of the women who 

attend the Prayer Breakfast. Strengthening one's individual faith 
through gaining more insight into the Scriptures is one outcome of 

meeting together. Acting on our faith is another outcome. We  
recently contributed to and compiled Blessing Bags that are   

available to be handed out to folks that come to our church office 
seeking help in some way. The bags contain a granola bar, a  

peanut butter or cheese cracker snack, a pudding or fruit cup, a 

plastic spoon, a napkin, tuna and crackers, a couple fun size   
candy bars, a pair of socks, a pair of gloves, a bottle of water, a 

card with Psalm 121 on one side and our church service times on 
the other, and a Community Resource Guide for services. Having 

something tangible to give to those in need resulted in a caring 

and compassionate service project for our Prayer Breakfast   
members. 
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